Operations Report-January 2024

BHS:  We are still working through our electrical needs via the use of power strips.  KEMI was in this month and walked the building and that was one of their observations.  We will be testing electrical tower units in place of the strips to see if they are more conducive to our needs.  We will start obtaining bids this month for the second phase of asbestos removal in our remaining 13 classrooms.  Once this gets scheduled, we will be able to schedule the second phase of our flooring replacement.

GES:   Everything is running relatively smoothly at GES.  We are working through some of our safety protocols as it pertains to the preschool and their pickup and drop off procedures.  The new gym construction should start in the coming weeks along with the new HVAC system.  Both of these items are very much needed, and we appreciate everything the board has done to make this happen.

Athletic Complex:  We have started getting quotes for new bleachers.  It is believed that our current set was installed in 1989.  We are also obtaining quotes for new basketball goals.  We currently have one that is inoperable.  Our weight room is being used by multiple teams that are both in season and out of season.  It is great to see everyone working hard to better themselves. 

Transportation:  All routes are running smoothly, and our busses have been operational.  The new van is working out great.  We have had multiple groups use it.  


